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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 22nd February 2016 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs John Griffiths, Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 

David Ambrey, Mrs Anne James, Councillor David Howlett. Pembs CC and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

There were no apologies as all members were present.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) STREET LAMP NEAR BRYNHEULOG. The newly installed street lamp outside Brynheulog, number 0802/0210, has not yet been adjusted. This matter to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line once again.
(b) BLOCKED DRAIN NEAR RINASTON. Work on the blocked drain near the entrance to Rinaston Farm has been carried out by Pembs County Council staff to a very satisfactory standard.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) POTHOLES. Potholes between Ambleston Cross Roads and Cwarre Duon Cross Roads and near to the entrance to Stoney Hook Farm are to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.
5. Planning. 
There were no items of Planning.
6. Correspondence.
(a) A letter from Claire Jones, the new Monitoring Officer for Pembs County Council stating her intention to meet with Members and Clerks of Town and Community Councils and offering a short training course in relation to the Code of Conduct. It was agreed that the Clerk emails Ms Jones stating that Members of Ambleston Community Council would be happy to join with Wiston, Spittal, New Moat and possibly Puncheston Community Council for the training. Cllr Howlett to liase with the other Community Councils and Ms Jones. John Griffiths to ask Puncheston Community Council.
(b) The following were received for information:-

(i) One Voice Wales minutes of the September 2015 Pembs Area meeting.


(ii) Email from PCSO Jude Parr giving her work mobile phone number.


(iii) Booklet regarding European funding via The Convergence Programme.

(c) It was agreed not to give financial support to the following:-


(i) Teenage Cancer Trust.


(ii) Tenovus Cancer Care.

7. Any Other Business.
Message received from Mr Russell Evans, Parcywern stating that Mr Mike Plumb will attend the Wallis Pond area on Thursday 25th February 2016 to clear willow and scrub using a chain saw and wood chipper.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.50 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 21st March 2016 at 7.30 p m. (The fourth Monday being Easter Monday).
